
March 27, 2020

VIA EMAIL 

Survey & Operations Group
Center for Clinical Standards & Quality
Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services
61 Forsyth Street S.W.
Suite 4T20
Atlanta, Georgia 30303

Re: State Hospital Association Group §1135 Waiver Request

Dear Deputy Director:

Please accept this letter as a group request on behalf of the Indiana Hospital 
Association and the below-listed sixteen (16) state hospital associations for a 
waiver of certain federal Medicare requirements under §1135 of the Social 
Security Act. This request is specific and limited to only those “Additional 
Approved Waivers” issued by the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid Services 
(CMS) on March 26, 2020. A copy of these “Additional Approved Waivers” is 
attached hereto as Attachment A. Each hospital association listed below has 
authorized the submission of this request. Additionally, each association has 
reasonably determined 1) the Medicare requirements contained in the list of 
“Additional Approved Waivers” pose challenges for the health care delivery 
system in their states; 2) these waivers will assist their providers in addressing the 
challenges posed by the COVID-19 pandemic; and 3) all providers subject to 
these waivers are similarly situated. Individual providers may submit additional 
requests based on their unique circumstances. We understand that CMS will likely 
issue additional blanket waivers in the future. 

Here is a list of the state hospital associations on whose behalf this letter is 
submitted:  

Arizona Montana
Arkansas Nebraska
Colorado North Dakota
Florida Oklahoma 
Georgia Utah
Kansas Vermont
Maine Wisconsin

Massachusetts Nevada 



Page 2 - Approved Waivers

We very much appreciate the efforts of the Centers for Medicare & Medicaid 
Services to address the needs of America’s health care providers during this 
public health emergency.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please do not hesitate to contact 
Mr. Brian Betner at Hall Render, Killian Heath & Lyman. Hall Render serves as 
IHA's General Counsel, and Mr. Betner played a central role in organizing this 
effort. Mr. Betner can be reached at bbetner@hallrender.com.

Sincerely, 

Brian Tabor, President
Indiana Hospital Association
btabor@ihaconnect.org

cc: Tim Kennedy, Hall Render Killian Heath & Lyman
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